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  August  
Orchid  View          

OUR NEXT MONTHLY MEETING August 7, 2017 

MARIE SELBY BOTANICAL GARDENS  

Great Room by the Bay, The Activities Center, 

811 S. Palm Avenue, Sarasota, FL 

   6:00 Door Opens 

   6:15 Culture class with Roy Krueger 

   7:00 Business Meeting 

   Speaker Francisco Miranda on Brazilian Orchid Habitats-  

   (the coast) 

   Members Only’ Silent Auction 

           Members’ Plant Table A Plant Raffle completes our Meeting! 

Guests are always welcome! 

Club address; PO Box 19895, Sarasota, FL 34276-2895 

 

Please Note: Should you arrive to our Monthly SOS Meeting after 7:00 pm, when the Gate to 

the Selby Activities Center is locked, please call the cell phone of one of our members in the 

meeting, as listed on the gate. Someone will come down to let you in. Selby’s Rules are such 

that the Gate must be locked once our meeting has started, at which time no one is available 

to continue to sit by the gate. 
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New Members---- 

First Name Last Name 

Karen Clark 

Linda & Landen (son) Fiumefreddo 

Diane McNeel 

Note: Our September meeting will be a Pot Luck dinner at Selby 

Gardens Great Room-- info to follow in the next month’s newsletter. 

Suggested potluck items, by Last Name of member:  

A - E: appetizers, cheese trays, chips and dip, salads, veggies, fruit, etc. 

F - N: casseroles such as mac and cheese, lasagna, enchiladas, meatballs, meat trays, etc 

O - Z: desserts 

Our Speaker----- 

Miranda Orchids 
 
Miranda Orchids started in 1999 and is a nursery specializing in growing mainly selected Cattleya alliance 

species. In a sense, it is a continuation of Boa Vista Orchids, a nursery we ran in Brazil from 1986 until we 

moved to the U.S.A. Many of the plants available are produced in our lab and nursery in Central Florida from 

our extensive collection of stud plants. The rest we bring from Brazil to increase variety and novelty. Being 

native Brazilians, and having had a nursery for many years, we know that there is a lot of development 

in Cattleya species being done there. This is mostly because a lot of those species are native from Brazil 

(including all the bifoliate cattleyas) and because these plants are favorites of growers there. Of course having 

lived and grown orchids for a long time there we know most of the growers and what is being produced and 

we go there several times a year to make sure we are kept up-to-date. Miranda Orchids also grows other 

Brazilian species so if you are looking for something in particular do not hesitate in contact us. Our goal is to 

be your number one source for selected Brazilian Orchids. 

 

Miranda Orchids is located between Orlando and Tampa, on the I-4 Central Florida corridor. Access is done by 

I-27 south from I-4 or from I-4 exit 48 south. We are about 4 miles in straight line south of I-4. 

 

Miranda Orchids is own by Maria Cristina and Francisco Miranda, both born in Brazil and living in the U.S.A. 

since 1999. 
 

Francisco Miranda 

 
A taxonomist, naturalist and orchid grower, Francisco travels extensively in the U.S. and internationally 

speaking at orchid-related events and meetings. He has been doing this since 1988, while still living in 

Brazil. The subjects of these presentations reflect Francisco's extensive travels to study orchids in their 

natural environments. 

Francisco’s presentation will travel Brazil, throughout the coastal types of environments, from the beach and sand 

dunes to swampy areas and up into the coastal mountains. There are several main ecosystems shown and a lot of 

very interesting and showy orchids. 
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July 2017 SOS Meeting Minutes 

 

Dennis Pavlock called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

 

Marta Hudson introduced new members and guests.  
 
Denny read a Thank You note from Carly Fronckowiak, one of the 2017 SOS 
Scholarship recipients headed to Texas A&M, thanking the SOS for their generous 
award. 

 

I just wanted to let everyone know that we will be having our annual holiday party at the 
here at Selby  

 

Looks like we will be having our annual Picnic here at Selby as part of our September 
meeting.  More details to follow 

 

We are planning our Annual Show again this year at the Sarasota Municipal Auditorium 
the first weekend in Jan. the Show will be on Jan 6th and 7th 

 
Setup will be Friday, Jan 5th 

 
 

There are a couple of blooming plants on the Silent Auction Table for members to take a 
look at if they are interested. 

 

Please vote for the best species, hybrid, and novice plants on the display table. 
 

We are not having a plant raffle tonight. There is 2 plants on the Silent Auction table  
 

15 minute break to turn in Display table choices and to visit  
 

After break: 
 

Roy Krueger did a great Orchids 101 presentation 
 

Roy and Bill Rich will go through the display table 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8L40 p.m. 
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Monthly Plant Awards 

 

 
Best Species Roy Klinger, Ddc. Filiforme 

 

  

Speakers Choice Laurie Stoner, Bulb. Frank Smith 

 

 

Best Hybrid Susan Gerhardt, Epicatt. El Hatillo 
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Wild Orchid Man News 
 

Exciting times for the Wild Orchid Man team as they prepare for their expedition "down under". 

Stig and Darryl leave for Australia the end of September for two weeks of filming before heading 

to Tasmania for two more weeks of filming. Then Stig heads back to Ecuador for a conference 

and Darryl travels to New Zealand to scout and shoot B-roll for another Wild Orchid Man film.  

The team still needs your support to continue to bring these adventures to you. No one in the 

team benefits financially - all donations go towards travel and production expense. Darryl does 

all post-production (editing and music) for no charge. Your donation to the Sarasota Orchid 

Society for the Wild Orchid Man film fund is a charitable contribution and may be tax deductible. 

Email Darryl at earthcare@aol.com for more information! 

 

Field Journal News 

Three new Florida Field Journals are up on YouTube!  

http://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLQM-L68fNvtEDkWhQyM0ZuyL7iSIcyzTe 

 

Dr. Paul Reillo discusses the plight of the Florida Grasshopper Sparrow which teeters on the 

edge of extinction. http://www.rarespecies.org/ 

Tim Rumage explains the science behind climate change and the local impacts. 

https://thisspaceshipearth.org 

Darryl Saffer visits the Lemur Conservation Foundation Preserve  

http://www.lemurreserve.org/ and learns first hand about the vital work being done here in 

Florida to preserve these amazing animals and protect their native ecosystems.  

 

Thank you for all your support and encouragement! 

 

Darryl Saffer  

Studio Ray Productions 

 

www.thefieldjournal.net 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6LBsmXBAqweRJJ_ESlzDaw 

www.studiorayproductions.com 

www.wildorchidman.com 

earthcare@aol.com 

datearthcare@gmail.com 

941-228-7288 

 

Producer, The Education Channel 

http://www.theedchannel.net/ 

The award-winning Florida Field Journal 

http://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLQM-L68fNvtEDkWhQyM0ZuyL7iSIcyzTe 

 

mailto:earthcare@aol.com
http://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLQM-L68fNvtEDkWhQyM0ZuyL7iSIcyzTe
http://www.rarespecies.org/
http://www.rarespecies.org/
https://thisspaceshipearth.org/
http://www.lemurreserve.org/
http://www.thefieldjournal.net/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC6LBsmXBAqweRJJ_ESlzDaw
http://www.studiorayproductions.com/
http://www.wildorchidman.com/
http://earthcare@aol.com
http://datearthcare@gmail.com
http://www.theedchannel.net/
http://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLQM-L68fNvtEDkWhQyM0ZuyL7iSIcyzTe


 

6 
 

Orchids we should all grow by Roy Krueger 
 

 
 

MYRMECOPHILA albopurpurea 

 
The genus Myrmecophila consists of 11 species found growing through Central America 

and the Caribbean islands. Until several years ago, they were considered part of the genus 

Schomburgkia. The name comes from the Greek, myrmex (ant) and phylos (friend) tells us 

that this is a genus that lives and thrives with ants. The hollow pseudobulbs harbor ant 

colonies which serve to protect the new root tips from predators and release formic acid to 

acidify the plant environment. 

 

Myr. Albopurpura is one of the smaller growing specimens in the genus. Plants grow to 12ò 

tall or so, with a short thick pseudobulb and a single thick leave. Inflorescence are seldom 

taller than 24ò and bear as many as ten 2 İ blooms. They have undulated petals and sepals, 

consistent with other members of the genus and have a rich colored lip. 

 

The plant originates on Grand Cayman Island where it grows in small trees at low 

elevation. Sometimes it is found growing in direct sunlight and occasionally on barrier reefs 

in full salt spray. Hence, a plant that is ideally suited to coastal Florida. 

 

Grow the plant in coarse mix, preferably inorganic like lava rock. The plant does not like to 

be repotted or disturbed, often sulking if repotted. Grow it in a basket in bright light and 

the warmest location you have. Water it daily in summer but be sure the mix allows the 

roots to dry. Fertilize weekly with a balanced mix. Some growers use a mix lower in 

nitrogen and higher in phosphorus in fall to encourage the next years blooms ad to harden 

off new growth. 

 

The plant flowers in the heat of summer providing you with a bright long lasting treat 

when not much else wants to last in the heat of summer. 
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From the AOS 

Although this yearôs weather patterns have challenged many growers, the current Orchid Show 

season continues to present us with spectacular plants and awards.  Remind your society 

members that along with a subscription to the Bulletin of the American Orchid Society, 

ORCHIDS, membership also provides full access to the AOS website where they can see all of 

the latest orchid awards and learn who the exhibitors are.  In addition to being inspirational to the 

orchid hobbyist, viewing award photos and descriptions can teach them what to look for when 

evaluating orchids and to make better purchasing decisions to optimize greenhouses and improve 

the quality of orchid collections. 

We now have access to 350+ past issues of Orchids magazine online and I often find myself on 

the AOS website looking for info on an orchid that I have just seen at a society meeting or show 

that I have been wowed by.  Itôs the place I can always find accurate and complete 

information.  It gives me a great appreciation for the individuals who have established, 

maintained and so generously contributed to the AOS to provide a wealth of what, for me, 

always brings joy into my life. 

 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Announcements 

SPECIAL OFFER TO FLORIDA ORCHID SOCIETIES 

The Florida West Coast Orchid Society will hold its annual Orchid Sale & Exhibition 

on Saturday and Sunday, September 9th & 10th, 2017 from 10am to 5pm on 

Saturday and 10am to 4pm on Sunday at the Pinellas Park Performing Arts Center, 

4951 78th Ave N, Pinellas Park 33781. The venue is only a few minutes from 

interstate 275. Enjoy a free wine tasting while you shop! Parking is free. 

 

Admission is $5. However, if FIVE or more people from your society attend the 

show and arrive as a group, admission is FREE.  Note that the five or more will have 

to arrive as a group at the same time to receive free admission. 

 

 If you have any questions or need more info, call Stuart Fraser at 727-742-0461 or 

email at SFraser0326@aol.com. 

mailto:SFraser0326@aol.com
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Our Sponsors 

 
Big Earth Landscape Supply, on Bee Ridge 

Road in Sarasota, will be selling Orchid 

Products for potting and spraying, 

including some items which Roy Krueger 

discusses during his monthly “Learn to 

Grow Orchids” sessions at 6:15 pm, prior to 

the Sarasota Orchid Monthly Meetings.  

 

 

You can call Adam at 941-379-2440 or fax 941-379-0634 a request for special items to be 

brought to the meeting a week before so he can have them ready. Or just go visit them on Bee 

Ridge just east of I-75 on the north side of the street. 
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---------------------------------------------------------------------
Silent Auction Guidelines:  
 

We will limit the total number of plants to 4 or 5 per month. 
 
By the 20th of the month, prior to the upcoming meeting, a 
member will email a request to Denny Pavlock 
(dpavlock@gmail.com) with the number of plants they wish to 
bring.  
Include the name of the plant, the approximate number of pseudo 
bulbs, size of the pot, basket or mount or that it is a bare root.  
If you have a jpeg picture of the flower, please include with your 
request.  

If you do not have pic, SOS will provide one, if plant is not 
blooming 

Plants must be clean with no scale, thrips, etc.  
If desired, specify the minimum price you will accept for each 
plant.  

mailto:dpavlock@gmail.com
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If desired, specify an “eBay type Buy-It-Now” amount for each plant 
so that a member may instantly purchase the plant.  

Note: The plant will then immediately be removed from the 
Silent Auction Table  

To confirm your inclusion in the Silent Auction, Denny will send 

you, the member, a Silent Auction Form. 

The seller will receive 75% and the SOS will receive 25% of the 

sale’s price.  

Member will receive the total amount of the sale and is 

responsible for returning 25% (cash or check) plus the Silent 

Auction Form to the SOS Treasurer at the conclusion of the 

meeting. 


